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Learning and Engagement Center 
 

Sunday, May 17th, was the End of the Year Celebration for the Learning and 
Engagement Center. An event that normally concludes with the entire school 
gathering together in person. This year’s celebration was somewhat different.  
2020 is the first year the whole school gathered online via Zoom (picture top 
right) for the last day of class. Afterward, parents and students drove by to wave Shalom to Rabbi Bloom, Hazzan 
Weber, and their teachers who were standing six feet apart (pictures right and below) smiling behind their masks as the 
cars passed. Congratulations to all the LEC students. Thank you to Rebecca Isgur, Rivka Marco, and all of the teachers 
and volunteers for their hard work and dedication in making this year a success. 

It’s Time To Celebrate... 

Mazal Tov!   
 
Dr. Charwynne 
Hazelwood and 
Dr. Barry 
Schneider were 
recently 
married at an 
outdoor 
ceremony 
performed by 
Rabbi Andrew 
Bloom. 
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We often pray for 
calm waters and 
times ahead, for who 
wants to be on a ship 
in rough waters? 
Personally, I can tell 
you that the one time 
we were on a cruise 
I was incredibly 
happy that the ocean 
was calm. However, 
calming waters are 

not always in front of us, the perfect example 
being the COVID-19 tempest that we find 
ourselves in. The question being, how do we deal 
with such a tempest? 
 

Undoubtedly, Helen Keller dealt with many 
tempests that tested her character throughout her 
lifetime. Upon being asked about this, she said; 
“Character cannot be developed in ease and quiet. 
Only through experience of trial and suffering 
can the soul be strengthened, ambition inspired, 
and success achieved.” (Helen Keller) 
 

Although, Keller is not alive today, her words are 
as fitting for our present circumstances as they 
were when she wrote them. So, although, “The 
best time to plant a tree was 20 years ago. The 
second-best time is now" (Chinese Proverb) In 
other words, this ancient proverb is telling us that 
we can’t look backwards to define retroactively 
who we are today. Rather, we must plant our 
trees of character at this moment in time. Thus, 
helping plant the life sustaining moral forest for 
future generations to come.  
 

The only problem with planting at this time is, we 
cannot leave the house to plant or garden. When 
our normal routine is altered, we must look for 
metaphors to learn from, instead of the actual 
doing which teaches us through life experience. 
Usually, at these times of inner reflection, we 
begin to think about things that we have done, 
should have done, wished we had done, and 
would like to do. This includes the planting of the 
trees that we are now metaphorically speaking 
about. Unfortunately, we often get inside our own 
heads and thus become frozen in place due to 
these thoughts. 
 

I believe that one of the lessons we can learn 
from the Israelites wandering for 40 years in the 
desert has to do with also being frozen in place. 
The generation that left Egypt only knew the life 
of a slave and were unable to transform 
themselves into freethinking individuals. 
Consequently, at difficult times during their 40 
years in the desert they tried to return to Egypt. 
Their inability to adapt precipitated their own 
deaths. On the other hand, Joshua was able to 
adapt and thereby saw what was truly in the Land 
of Israel. Thereby, he was able to enter it. 
 

I believe that one of the lessons we can learn 
from the Israelites wandering for 40 years in the 
desert has to do with also being frozen in place. 
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The generation that left Egypt only knew the life of a slave and 
were unable to transform themselves into freethinking 
individuals. Consequently, at difficult times during their 40 
years in the desert they tried to return to Egypt. Their inability 
to adapt precipitated their own deaths. On the other hand, 
Joshua was able to adapt and thereby saw what was truly in the 
Land of Israel. Thereby, he was able to enter it. 
 

If we were to translate the lessons of Joshua and our current 
situation into a metaphor for our own lives, I believe that we 
should construct these metaphors around the words of 
Theodore Roosevelt. Roosevelt said, “It is hard to fail but it is 
worse never to have tried to succeed.” This is without doubt 
true. It is in this light, that while we are pondering our inner 
thoughts that I suggest we listen to the words of Mark Twain. 
For Twain framed the time in front of us by saying, “Twenty 
years from now you will be more disappointed by the things 
that you didn’t do than by the ones you did do. So, throw off 
the bowlines, sail away from the safe harbor, Catch the trade 
winds in your sails. Explore. Dream. Discover.” 
 

Unfortunately, even in our dreams and the metaphors we live 
within, we are all running like “chickens with our heads cut 
off” without looking around to see where we’re going. With 
the pandemic of COVID-19 still among us, even if it seems to 
be lessening, there are still warnings and guidelines being 
issued. Consequently, it feels like we are all running at 
supersonic speed, especially over the debate of reopening our 
institutions (although I think that getting a haircut is a 
unanimous yes), including the shul. However, were we not 
taught that we need to learn to walk before we run? Of course 
we were, and in light of our need to breath and walk again, I 
offer up this moving poem below for us all to meditate upon. 
 

The poem is a reminder that if we open our eyes again to the 
reality around us, we will see the holiness that has always been 
there. Thus, giving us the strength to continue walking forward 
in times like today, one step at a time. The poem was written 
by Rob Bell and is called, “Walk Don’t Run.” 

“Walk, don’t run. 
That’s it. 

Walk, don’t run. 
Slow down, breathe deeply, 

and open your eyes because there’s 
a whole world right here within this one. 

The bush doesn’t suddenly catch on fire, it’s been burning the 
whole time. Moses is simply moving slowly enough to see it. 
And when he does, he takes off his sandals. Not because the 
ground has suddenly become holy, but because he’s just now 
becoming aware that the ground has been holy the whole time. 
 

Efficiency is not God’s highest goal for your life, neither is 
busyness, or how many things you can get done in one day, or 
speed, or even success. 
 

But walking, which leads to seeing, now that’s something. 
That’s the invitation for every one of us today, 
and every day, in every conversation, interaction, event, and 
moment: to walk, not run. And in doing so, to see a whole 
world right here within this one.” 
 

Let us walk together in the light of God, for within it, we will 
find His protection and our unity. For as the Psalmist teaches 
us, “How good and pleasant it is when God’s people live 
together in unity!” (Psalm 133:1) 
 

B’Shalom and Frienship, 

Rabbi Andrew Bloom 
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The Music of Life 

 
As you already know, music is a very 
important thing to me. Music comes 
in so many different forms. For 
classical minded, there is the Opera, 
Classical, Baroque, Madrigal. There 
are solo, the choir or instrumental 
ensemble. There can be vocal or 
instrumental music, or both 

combined. For the more contemporary types, there are so 
many more styles as well, from Country and Pop to Rap, Hip
-hop, and good old Rock and Roll, or even Heavy Metal. 
Music, is it just an art form?  It is a part of who we are 
emotionally and spiritually. It is a direct connection between 
ourselves and our feelings. It is a direct connection between 
us and our personal understanding of God. It is a direct 
connection between us and the world around us.  
 

One specific moment that I will always recall is one from 
many years ago in Massachusetts. I had the great fortune to 
be singing at the Tanglewood Music Festival that summer. 
During some free time, I went on a hike along the 
Appalachian Trail. Suddenly, from the path, I saw an 
amazing view of nature, where three states came together. 
When one experiences that beauty and the vastness of it all, it 
is humbling and can truly bring you to a realization that God, 
the land, and you are one great unit. The sounds of the trees, 
the animals underfoot, and in the distance, the birds… all 
part of one symphony that is life. At this time, we can really 
take advantage of the "alone time” to discover what often 
goes by too quickly or is just simply unnoticed. Take 
pleasure in having the opportunity to hear the sounds of the 
neighbors’ dog barking in chorus with the bird in that tree 
over there, to the accompaniment of the distant train and 
some person reviving up his car. Listen to the music of the 
ceiling fan blowing overhead to the rhythm of the 
Grandfather clock down the hall.  
 

We may not be able to get together for a while and enjoy the 
beauty of a choir singing along with a worship service, but if 
we really pay attention to our surroundings, we can hear the 
music that is behind all that we experience. Always look for 
that feeling of the music of our body, mind, and spirit. It can 
always be found. The music from within is also the music 
that is all around. Play the timbrel, the harp, and the lyre. 
They are everywhere both outside and within.  
 

Hazzan Jeffrey Weber 

FROM OUR HAZZAN PRESIDENT’S DESK 
Shalom and Best Wishes. I hope this message finds you and 
your family well in all respects.  
 

A small correction. My May column was not my last. Be-
cause the submission deadline is mid-May, I get one more 
opportunity to write 300 words before I exit the position of 
President. A good break from my new life filled with TV 
binge-watching, aerobic walks in the park while wearing an 
uncomfortable surgical mask, curbside grocery pickups, and 
disinfecting the mail. 
 

I continue to be very proud of the actions taken by CAS in 
response to The Great Disruption of 2020. The synagogue 
building has been closed for two months, but Congregation 
Ahavath Sholom is very much open for business. I am happy 
to report that our operations have nicely adapted to this chal-
lenging situation. It could have been otherwise. Our clergy 
and staff have continued to work in the building, attending to 
their important responsibilities. Rabbi Bloom and Hazzan 
Weber have taken the lead, conducting daily religious ser-
vices broadcast to congregants over the internet. Our audio-
visual and information technology capabilities have im-
proved; this will help now and in the future. Committee and 
Board meetings, the Rabbi's classes, and student lessons have 
been convened electronically. Through the use of ZOOM, 
many people have enjoyed the ability to participate in these 
sessions from their homes. It is a great convenience. This 
practice will be likely to supplement future in-person meet-
ings when this crisis ends. Finally, I need to highlight the 
free, yummy soup cooked and distributed by Rich and Terri 
Hollander. A wonderful, thoughtful gift to the community. 
Thank you, everyone.  
 

There have been and will be many challenges imposed by 
COVID-19. Our synagogue has many difficult choices, in-
cluding a date to open the building, and decisions on new 
cleaning and disinfection practices. Be assured that the safety 
of our congregants and personnel continue to be our highest 
priority. We will continue to proceed conservatively in all 
respects, a deliberate and meaningful play-on-words. 
 

As a final note, I urge you to reach out to the synagogue if 
you need help of any sort. Just calling to say ”hello” is also 
most welcome. Best wishes to all. 
 

Dr. Jerry Stein, President 
JStein5415@gmail.com  817-909-2001 

CAS Board of Director meetings are open to all congre-
gants. Meeting dates are listed in the monthly calendar in 
each Bulletin and are typically held in the synagogue build-
ing. Some meetings may be convened remotely (e.g., using 
Zoom during the COVID-19 epidemic). Please notify the 
CAS office if you need electronic access information. 

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY 
Learning and Engagement Center Principal 

Seeking creative, high energy, multitasking individual to 
serve as Principal for the Learning and Engagement Center.  
This is a part-time position with flexible hours.  Supervisory 
experience and familiarity with the curriculum supported by 
ISJL is preferred.  Great students, parents, faculty, and 
congregants.  Email resume to edsearch@ahavathsholom.org 
or contact the Search Committee by phone (817-731-4721) 
to apply. 
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PRESIDENT-ELECT MESSAGE 

First off, I would like to thank you for electing me, President.  
Because if you are reading this, I am now President of our 
Congregation.  I am humbled by your confidence I can do the 
job.  I will do the best I can do. 
 

Today I listened to Barbra Streisand.  Babs re-released a song 
from Carousel she originally released right after 911- “You’ll 
Never Walk Alone.”  In these very difficult times, I don't 
think there is a more appropriate song to listen to.  The 
“storm” we are all walking through was simply unimaginable 
just 4 months ago.  But with GOD's help, we will continue 
the more than 125-year history of Congregation Ahavath 
Sholom.    
 

A quick update I think you should all be proud of.  Last year 
during Yom Kippur I asked each of you to join me in moving 
the congregation back to a culture of intense giving, Inch by 
Inch.  Well, so many of you have responded the results have 
been heart-warming.  So far this year our income from 
congregants is up 19.9% over last year.  That is correct, so 
many of you have dipped a little deeper into your pockets, 
that our revenue from our congregants is the envy of most 
other congregations around the country.  That is good news.  
Our income from other sources, as you can well imagine, has 
suffered.  But, we are on the right side of momentum.  Just 
like in a basketball or football game (I remembered I am in 
Texas) when you work hard and get momentum on your side 
exciting things to happen. 
 

I hope you have enjoyed the soup.  It is our little effort to 
keep you involved in the Shul.  Speaking of involvement, if 
you haven't taken any of the online classes from Rabbi 
Bloom, you are missing out.  He will give you something to 
think about.  And, if you signed up for the Poached Salmon 
dinner you got the best deal in town.  Maria and her team 
really did an outstanding job.   
 

Finally, we are looking at all aspects of reopening the Shul.  
It is not as easy as it sounds.  Your safety is our primary 
concern.  Arthur Moses is collaborating with Rabbi Bloom to 
come up with a plan and the tools we need to make this work.  
I want you to know that for many of us this will not be 
business as usual.  And, this is going to last until there is a 
vaccine we can all get.  We want you to be around for a long, 
long time.   
 

More surprises to come next month.  And, if you ask really 
nice, perhaps another quart of soup this summer (I got special 
permission from the past presidents, it is OK to give a 
donation for this if you would like).  We are looking for 
suggestions.   
 

Rich Hollander, President-Elect 

When Will the CAS Building Open? 
 

The CAS building on Hulen has been closed to everyone except 
essential personnel since March. On a daily basis, we have been 
watching the news and reaching out to experts about the status of 
the pandemic and the best course of action. Opinions have been 
received from all levels of government, the CDC and both local 
medical experts and leaders.  
 

We have a great desire to open our doors and resume full opera-
tions immediately. Sadly, this is cannot be the case. The risk of a 
resurgence is significant and our membership fits a high risk profile.  
Thus, we have chosen to continue the current limitations until at 
least June 15.  An exception may be an earlier opening of the south 
wing of the building to the operations of the Lil Goldman Early 
Childhood Center. 
 

We have not been idle. In addition to collecting information, we had 
the building professionally cleaned and disinfected in early May. We 
have begun monitoring the temperature of all staff and clergy enter-
ing the building each day and some personnel have been frequently 
working from home. We have also developed detailed plans for 
maintaining a safe environment when the building is finally opened.  
 

We want to open the building as soon as possible. We will let you 
know when this can safely happen. 

We want to extend a warm welcome 
to Pattie Wood who has been hired as 
the Synagogue Administrator.   She 
joined the CAS Family on Monday, 
May 18, 2020.  Pattie is responsible 
for the management of CAS staff, 
building and cemetery maintenance, 
support for the Rabbi and Hazzan and 
support to our members, committees and volunteers. Her 
experience includes positions with similar 
responsibilities at Arborlawn United Methodist Church 
and the Central Texas Conference of the United Methodist 
Church. Pattie, husband Richard and daughter Hannah 
live in far west Fort Worth.  
 

Welcome aboard! 

WELCOME PATTIE WOOD 

NEW CAS ADMINISTRATOR 
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CELEBRATIONS AND OTHER THINGS 

June 1 Rhonda Krupp June 11 Judy Weinstein June 22 David Nudleman 

June 3 Ruth Berkowitz June 12 Brianna Goodman June 23 Marilyn Rubin 

June 3 Benjamin Blum June 12 Israel Shafir June 24 James Stansbury 

June3 Charlotte Levi June 13 Frances Gratch June 25 Steven Brown 

June 3 Sheryl Ross June 15 Steven Gershengoren June 26 Rachel Alpert 

June 4 Alexander Seltzer June 16 Ofek Brautbar June 26 Jetti Cole 

June 5 Dr. Paul Solomon June 16 Zachary Cristol June 26 Matthew Owen 

June 5 Jayna Sosland June 16 Sandra Luskey June 27 Lily Goldberg 

June 6 Daniel Karpman June 18 Dr. Ilan Kiselstein June 27 Philip Gressel 

June 6 Dorie Kaye June 19 Adam Knitel June 28 Dr. Myron Krupp 

June 7 Shirley Givant June 19 Benjamin Vanderveer June 29 Richard Savitz 

June 7 Jarrett Lidell June 19 Ahnyela Williams June 30 Shani Kaesler 

June 9 Josep h Mintz June 20 Dmitry Landy June 30 Abigel Vanderveer 

June 11 Marc Bumpus June 22 Keira Butler June 30 Brock Webberman 

June 11 Adam Ostrinsky June 22 Harriette Gachman   

June 1 Chad and Martis Herman 24 Dr. Ariel and Gillat Brautbar 23 June 18 

June 2 Michael and Patricia Linn 41 Richard and Terri Hollander 48 June 18 

June 3 Morton and Dr. Barbara Herman 20 June 18 Dr. Dennis and Barbara Schuster 24 

June 7 Mitchell and Annette Smith 33 June 19 Dr. Charles and Lisa Paley 38 

June 8 Drs. Don and Emily Rosen 23 June 20 Elliott and Patricia Garsek 48 

June 14 Aleksandr and Lyubov Gershengoren 40 June 20 Jeffrey and Barbara Gilbert 49 

June 14 Neil and Pat Rosenzweig 33 June 23 Aaron and Melissa Cohen 7 

June 14 Jack and Marilyn Rubin 56 June 24 Michael and Debra Schwanz 12 

June 15 David and Elisa Nudleman 35 June 26 Dr. Irwin and Myra Schussler 54 

June 17 Arnold and Ethel Schectman 69 

MAZAL TOV! 

Certified Travel Consultant 
Robin Tirsun 

Phone: 817-263-8131 

Fax: 817-263-8132 

 

6945 Mesa Drive 

Fort Worth TX 76132 

Email: robin@rttravel.net 

 For All Your Travel Needs

R TTRAVEL 

 

Congratuations to Benjamin Weber.   
Benjamin received his Bachelor’s Degree in 
Philosophy on May 9th from the University of 
Wisconsin Madison. 
 

Do you have a 2020 graduate, birth, marriage, etc. you would 
like recognized in the CAS bulletin?  Please call the office 
(817-731-4721) or email (info@ahavathsholom.org) to share 
the good news. We’d like to celebrate life’s joyous events.  
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Mon., June 1 
9 Sivan 

Eva Bailin 
David Bernstein 

Albert Henry Harris 
Thomas Kay 
Judah Miller 
Jack Rotman 

Sam Starr 
 

Tue., June 2 
10 Sivan 

Dora Ginsburg 
Nathan Lichtman 

 
Wed., June 3 

11 Sivan 
Esther Gesundheit 

Harry Katz 
Guta Lubin 
Aaron Paul 
Carl Raskin 

 
Thu., June 4 

12 Sivan 
Rose Antweil 

Sadie Ball 
Esther Davis 

Moses Feldman 
Nessa Griver 

Lillian Neuman 
Hyman Schriber 

 
Fri., June 5 

13 Sivan 
Beatrice Benkov 
Charles Berger 

George Ginsburg 
Frank Kahn 

 
Sat., June 6 

14 Sivan 
Rose Ray Blumenthal 

Irby Bodiford 
Pearl Corbin 

Hortense Charlotte 
Deifik 

Sam Kahn 
Marcel Kirschner 

Nathan Lubin 
Nathan Schessler 

Bertha Witt 

Sun., June 7 
15 Sivan 

Sam Anton 
Adolph Constant 
Joseph I Dworkin 

Anna Kachkovska Geller 
Jerome Green 

 Leslie Joseph Kline 
Jan Stanton 

 
Mon., June 8 

16 Sivan 
Jenny Bornstein 
Fannie Cohen 

Joseph Meyer Cristol 
Grace Goodman 
Carl Kaplansky 
Ismael Lobato 
Gary Luskey 

Paul Nudleman 
Joseph Schwartz 
Bertha Skibell 

Bernard Steinberg 
Phyllis Weiss 

 
Tue., June 9 

17 Sivan 
Lillian Ellen Schwart 

Dwortz 
Margaret Johnson 

Noami Katz 
Morris Kruger 

Sarah Louis 
Sarah Malofsky 

Oscar Rosen 
 

Wed., June 10 
18 Sivan 

Asher Nathan Freeman 
Hanna Gubina 

Audrey Mathis Kolker 
 

Thu., June 11 
19 Sivan 

Ida Aranow Esakov 
Eli Gudinsky 

Abraham Karasic 
Miriam Landy 
Minnie Persky 

Ruth Cohn Roberts 
Edythe Robin 
Henry Weil 

Fri., June 12 
20 Sivan 

Lowell Anton 
Dave Chicotsky 
Rebecca Cohen 
G.H. Himelhoch 

Mort Kessler 
Abraham Rosenthal 

Salomon Sonnenberg 
Blanche Thoma 

 
Sat., June 13 

21 Sivan 
Jacob Nathan 

Sylvia Salicoff 
Perchikoff 
Abe Pozez 

Elizabeth Ratner 
Frank Schumer 
Meyer Schwartz 

Etta Remer Sosland 
Isidor Israel Widerhorn 

Max Zodon 
 

Sun., June 14 
22 Sivan 

Mary Corbin 
Helga Hoffner 
Irma Howard 

Emile Lax 
Arthur Levingston 

Leon Schwartz 
 

Mon., June 15 
23 Sivan 

Isabel Ayala 
Minnie Engelberg 

Fritz Glazer 
Ruben Rovinsky 

Ida Rubin 
Stephen Sepp 
Jacob Weber 

Sam Weisblatt 
 

Tue., June 16 
24 Sivan 

Alice Coplin 
John A. Queen 

Meyer Zeff 
 

Wed., June 17 
25  Sivan 

Norman Bailin 
Herbert Bergman 

Wed., June 17 (ctn.) 
25  Sivan 

Cheryl Berlin Coplin 
Joseph Goldberg 

Rebecca Leva 
Max Lobel 

Esther Saadon 
David Saxon 
Abe Shosid 

Pavel Ungerleider 
Betty F. Wisch 
Rose T. Wolin 

 

Thu., June 18 
26 Sivan 

Elias Brachman 
Dorothy Bromley 

E.L. Gilbert 
Rev A Gordon 
Joseph Gurkoff 

Leah Laves 
Nathan Liebling 

 

Fri., June 19 
27 Sivan 

Estelle Cortes 
Jennie Feldman 
Martha Litman 

Alvin Louis 
Judith Pressberger 
Norman Richard 

Belle Robin 
David Saiken 

 

Sat., June 20 
28 Sivan 

James Gregory Brown 
Arvie Cooper 
Lila Freidlin 

Sophie Friedman 
Leibenhem 

Morton Levinson 
Tresa Miller 
Eli Persky 

Pauline Pierce 
 

Sun., June 21 
29 Sivan 

Ann Eckert 
Joe Gerick 

David Kragen 
Rebecca (Bea) Klimist 

Levitan 
Irving Napoleon 
Philip Sidransky 

Sam Sturman 

Mon., June 22 
30 Sivan 

David Garsek 
Harry Goldin 

Bluma Goldman 
Fay Bess Klemow 

Edward Krist 
Julia Schectman 

 
Tue., June 23 

1 Tamuz 
Gussie Brettler 
Clara Brown 
Edith Cohen 

Jessica Dworkin 
Rosa Friedman 
Jennie Furman 

Sadie Greenblatt 
Moshe Lederman 

Max Lidell 
Eva Gilbert Rosenberg 

Perha O. Saadon 
Arkady Vaynshteyn 
Shirley Winterman 

 
Wed., June 24 

2 Tamuz 
M. Brachman 
Ruth Brenner 

Brenda Glickman 
Peter Greiner 
Harvey Nash 

Barbara Rakoover 
Yona Yaacobi 

 
Thu., June 25 

3 Tamuz 
Elaine Joy Bernstein 

Sprenia Boksiner 
Jay Nathan Engler 

Rose Gilbert 
Abe Ginsburg 
Sadie Gross 

Zeborah Hendelman 
Wendell Morgan 
Archie Skibell 

 
Fri., June 26 

4 Tamuz 
Reuben Fuller 

Sam Goldweber 
Jack Harris 

Elaine Susan Hayman 
Morris Aron Rosenberg 

YAHRZEITS - MAY THE MEMORY OF OUR LOVED ONES BE A BLESSING FOREVER 

YAHRZEITS - MAY THE MEMORY OF OUR LOVED ONES BE A BLESSING FOREVER 
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Sat., June 27 
5 Tamuz 

Seymour Dworkin 
Louis Tills 

Earl L. Upshaw 
Max Joseph Worchel 

David Zilberg 

YAHRZEITS - CONTINUED 

Sun., June 28 
6 Tamuz 

Dora Amlinsky 
Michael Harold Davidson 

Jack Z. Garston 
Robert Goldberg 
Labe Greenblatt 

Herschel Shanblum 
Ancy Spigel 

Mon., June 29 
7 Tamuz 

Perla Bekker 
Morris Brier 

Adel Gozman 
Morris Kragen 
Arthur Louis 

Milton H. Meyer 
W. I. Myers 

Minnie Cohen Rosenblatt 

Tue., June 30 
8 Tamuz 

Alexander Jacob Bloomberg 
Maurice H. Cohn 
Ephraim Gertner 
Ignatz Goslawski 

Alexander Kornhauser 
Alexandra Nusinovich 

Ellie Ben Saadon 
Sarah Schumer 
Elinore Udell 

Abraham Weisblatt 

CONTRIBUTIONS 
General Operating Fund 
(continued) 
Yahrzeit (ctn.) 
In loving memory of: 
Ben Tudzin 
Elaine and Dr. Allen Schuster 
Eva Rosenberg 
Sam Ross 
 

Cemetery Operating 
Fund  
Arnold Gachman 
 

In loving memory of: 
Izzy Bloomberg 
Elaine and Dr. Allen Schuster 
 

Yahrzeit 
In loving memory of: 
Roslyn Tirsun 
Robin and Dan Tirsun 
Beverly and Morton 
Miller 
Robin and Dan Tirsun 
Alexander Boksiner 
Claudia Boksiner 
Paul Nudleman 
Elisa and David Nudleman 
 

Cemetery Irrigation 
Project 

Pearl Katz 
 

Catering Fund 
In Appreciation of the 
Soup 
Dr. Nancy Faigin 
Diane Drago 
 

Yahrzeit 
In loving memory of: 
Reweka Koppelman 
Claudia Boksiner 

Rabbi’s Discretionary 
Fund 
 

Richard M. Glazer 
 

In Honor of: 
Marriage of  
Dr. Charwynne 
Hazelwood & Dr. Barry 
Schneider 
Jim Stanton 
 

Yahrzeit 
In loving memory of: 
Pavel Ungerleider 
Pamela and Paul Kessler 
Herbert Bergman 
Richard Weisberg 
Jack Walensky 
Judy and Paul Weinstein 
Isadore Walensky 
Judy and Paul Weinstein 
Norman Richard 
Sondra Richard 
Henry Weil 
Myra and Irwin Schussler 
Nathan Schussler 
Myra and Irwin Schussler 
Michael Nusinovich 
Polina and Michael Kuptsin 
Sam Kuptsin 
Polina and Michael Kuptsin 
Morris Corbin 
Miriam and Ron Honig 
Martha Corbin 
Miriam and Ron Honig 
Selma Corbin 
Miriam and Ron Honig 
George Corbin 
Miriam and Ron Honig 
Sol Flamholz 
Regina Rog 

General Operating 
Fund  
 

In Honor of: 
Michael Linn’s Service and 
Retirement 
Ava and Marvin Beleck 
Soup 
Virginia and Dr. Arnold 
Barkman 
Carole Rogers 
Hedy Collins 
Teri and Rich Hollander 
Cooking Soup 
Karen and Rick Savitz 
CAS Office Staff Members 
Suzi Gardner & Cameron 
Chrestensen 
Ava and Marvin Beleck 
 

In loving memory of: 
Izzy Bloomberg 
Judy  and Paul Weinstein 
Evelyn Michel 
Tom, Linda and Jarrod 
Collins 
 

Yahrzeit 
In loving memory of: 
Sam Weisblatt 
Rosemary and Herbert 
Weisblatt 
Jennie Chicotsky Kragen 
Donna and Robert Chicotsky 
Dave Chicotsky 
Donna and Robert Chicotsky 
Elizabeth Rubin 
Adelene Myers 
Max Fleischmann 
Kara and Craig Lidell 
Michael Nusinovich 
Sophia and Alex Nason 
Esther Bar Or 
Orly Birenbaum 

Religious Education 
Fund 
 

In Honor of : 
Marriage of  
Dr. Charwynne 
Hazelwood & Dr. Barry 
Schneider 
Rebecca and Stuart Isgur 
 

In loving memory of: 
Randy Krumbein 
Robin and Dr. Jerry Stein 
 

Yahrzeit 
In loving memory of: 
Jerome Green 
Louise and Judd Vermillion 
David Saxon 
Louise and Judd Vermillion 

The irrigation system at 
the cemetery has now 
been repaired.   
 

We are grateful to those 
who donated to this 
project. However, the 
cost of the repairs have 
not been fully covered. 
Any donations to 
contribute to these costly 
repairs are greatly 
appreciated!  
 

You may call CAS  
(817-731-4721) or email 
(info@ahavathsholom.or
g) with your donation 
and note that it is for 
cemetery repairs.  
 

Thank you! 



Congregation Ahavath Sholom 
4050 South Hulen St. 
Fort Worth, TX  76109 

9 Sivan to 8 Tamuz 


